Wroclaw, March 19, 2011

 

Praised be Jesus Christ!


The beatification of Pope John Paul II proclaimed recently by Pope Benedict XVI is for the universal Church a great sign of the times. I express my profound joy at the fact that on this occasion the Families of Nazareth Movement is organizing for its members and supporters an international pilgrimage to Rome and an international retreat for priests. This will be undoubtedly an important and symbolic culmination of the last several months, during which members of the Movement in Poland, priests and laity, following the recommendations of the Church authorities, with God's grace overcame the crisis occurred in the leadership of the Movement. 

I trust that the effort undertaken to develop a new form of synthesis of materials and methods of formation will deepen among the members of the Movement such a precious charism for the whole Church of desire for communion with Christ through Mary. 

I strongly encourage all members and supporters of the Families of Nazareth Movement to take pilgrim effort and I express my hope for our meeting in Rome.  All, with all my heart, I give my pastoral blessing.


+ Andrzej Siemieniewski
Auxiliary Bishop of the Archdiocese of Wroclaw.

 Delegate of the Polish Episcopal Conference for Families of Nazareth Movement.

